High Sierra Meadows
[bookmark: _GoBack]Homeowners Association 
Board of Directors Meeting
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday November 11, 2014 at 7:15 pm via Teleconference

DRAFT


Donnie Maxwell called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. Board Members present were:

Donnie Maxwell (President)	    		
Terry Kaiser (Vice-President)		
Debra Compton (Secretary)			
Mike Compton (Treasurer)
Richard St. Marie (At Large)


1. Approval of August 31, 2013 Annual Meeting Minutes: The minutes of the August 31 meeting were approved as written. Motion made by Terry, seconded by Mike. All approved.
2.	Treasurers Report: Approved as reported. Motion made by Terry, seconded by Donnie. All approved.
3.	September operating expense report:  Approved as reported. Motion made by Terry, seconded by Donnie. All approved
4.	Adoption of 2015 Budget:  Mike reported on the 2015 budget and explained expenses dropped $15,000 because we won’t have the expense of road repairs next year. Motion made by Terry, seconded by Donnie. All approved
5.	Other old business:  Donnie reported that the roads inside the meadow and outside the meadow were repaired this year along with the signs. Next year Mike is going to paint the kiosk, Donnie is going to paint the fence around the propane tanks and Richard will be painting the pump house. Mike stated that he would be sending out assessments in 2 weeks along with a flyer describing the Forestry Service’s clearance requirements to all property owners.  
6.	Other new business:  Donnie stated that our top priority would be safety next year because of the fires this past year. We all need to be prepared by cleaning underbrush and adhering to the Forestry Service’s guidelines.
      We should all work together to make this happen. Donnie has contacted the Madera Road Commissioner in regards to road maintenance in the meadow. He will report back when there is new information. Terry shut down the water system this past weekend. After a request to shut down the pumps but leave the water in the tank and water lines was denied, it was decided that we need to follow the Water Masters recommendation and shut the whole system down when he feels it is appropriate. A discussion followed concerning the emptying of the tank at the end of the year. Terry stated it might be possible to connect our fire hoses together to empty the tank into the pond. Mike mentioned that maybe we should keep the tank half full after Labor Day because of the expense and the amount of owners that visit the meadow. Terry believes there are still more leaks that haven’t been discovered.
Meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m. Terry motioned, Mike seconded. All approved.
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